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The Anzac Service at Maryvale for the school 

children and community, was well attended by 

members on the 20th April, as was the ‘Redback’s’ 

Football Anzac Service on Saturday the 21st, I am 

grateful to all who attended those services.  Eddie 

Marshall reported that the Eden Gardens Memorial 

Anzac Day Morning Service, was again very well 

attended and acknowledged members for the support 

and attendance. 

 
We have called the last Annual General Meeting 

for VSASA Warwick on Friday, the 3rd August 2018 at 
10.00am. All business aspects will be received up to all 
positions being declared vacant. We will have a short 
break and continue the AGM as the Southern Downs 
Ex-Services Association Qld Inc, where all positions will 
be declared vacant and the Chairperson takes the 
election of office bearers for 2018/2019. The new 
Committee of Management will consist of; President, 
Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary, plus (5) five 
Committee Members.   

 

The current Committee of Management will be in 
‘Caretaker Mode’ from the 1st July 2018, leading up to 
the election, as we changeovers to the new 
association.    If you are a financial member for 2018-
2019 and feel you would like to nominate somebody, 
or if you would like to serve a twelve-month term on 
the committee, 

1200hrs on 
Friday 27th July 2018. 

It was sad news to hear of the passing of one of 
our members, R51724 Geoffrey Michael COX (former 
RAN,) on the 16th April 2018. Geoff has been a long-
standing member of VSASA Warwick and members 
convey their condolence to his family. 

 

I was originally going to take some holidays and 

enjoy my Army unit reunion, however due to my 
condition of emphysema, I will only take leave from 
the 21st April until the 10th May.  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to the first of the new association, new 

look newsletters, we have commenced this in May 2018, 

as we are advertising SDESA Annual Subscriptions and 

SDESA Annual General Meeting notices. Our editor has 

titled the newsletter, “Horizons Outlook News” as we 

feel this supports our new projects and affiliations, we 

are looking forward in developing.  
 

VSASA Inc has assisted us with a financial donation, 

to enable the association to carry out the change-over. It 

is hoped to see the new signage inside and outside the 

Centre transform over this month, plus the donation 

permits the association to upgrade much of its 

operational equipment. It is with a great deal of 

gratitude that we express thanks to VSASA Inc and we 

acknowledge their contribution in assisting us in this 

way and over the past nineteen years. 

 

To celebrate this leap of faith, the committee has 

chosen Wednesday the 4th July 2018 to commemorate 

with an ‘Independence Dinner’ at the Centre. We have 

engaged Mark Bradford Catering of Yangan, to cater for 

the event with a two-course buffet style feast. 

It is hoped that this will be a semi-formal occasion, 

with the men wearing suits or coats, with miniature 

medals and the ladies in their after five attire. 
 

This month will we will be hosting a “Biggest 

Morning Tea” on Friday 25th May from 9.00am, with all 

proceeds to Cancer Council. We will have a BBQ with 

Steakettes and Sausages on rolls, but if you would like to 

share a plate of ‘goodies’, all would be most welcome for 

this very worthy cause. 

 

       Congratulations to Carol & Vince Galea, on their 

wedding in April 2018, on behalf from the members, we 

wish you both a happy and enjoyable life together. 

 

 

 Compliments also to Alwyn Cutmore and Alan 

Doust, for completing their PTSD Course at Greenslopes. 

(Both members recommend the course.)

 

                                            

MAY 2018 
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Wed 2nd   9.00 am – 1.00pm 
                 Military Memorabilia Display 

 
Fri 4th     9.00 am Drop - In Centre  

 
Wed 9th   9.00 am – 1.00pm 
                Military Memorabilia Display  

 

WED 9th   6.00 pm “DINE IN/OUT NIGHT”  
                   at “the Malt House’’ 
 

Fri 11th    9.00 am Drop - In Centre  
 
Wed 16th 9.00 am – 1.00pm 

                Military Memorabilia Display  
 

Fri 18th    9.00 am Drop - In Centre  
 

Fri 18th ‘WOOD RAFFLE’ -’Rose City  

       08.00am to 4.00pm    Shopping World’ 
 
                         
Sat 19th  ‘WOOD RAFFLE’ -’Rose City  
      08.00am to 4.00pm     Shopping World’ 

                                             
                     
Wed 23rd   9.00 am – 1.00pm 

                 Military Memorabilia Display 
 

Fri 25th     9.00 am “Biggest Morning Tea  

         & ‘BBQ Steakettes on a Roll’   

                      
Wed 30th 9.00 am – 1.00pm 
                Military Memorabilia Display 

Ron Moody (7th) 

John Breen (8th) 

 Bonnie Cardile (15th) 

Eddie Marshall (20th) 

Russell Stanford (26th) 

Ray Wingett (29th) 
 

For information contact: 
Helen Nielson 

Ph: (H) 07.4661.5772 

Mob: 0429.615.772 
 

 

Elected Committee 2018  

Executive Committee: 

 

President:     Ken J. Ashton             0417.623.722  

Vice/Pres:     Margaret Trahair     0422.361.551  
Treasurer:     Rod Brittain              0407.020.267 
 

Management Committee: 

 

Secretary:     Barry E. Kelly            0417.740.282 
Ass/Sec:       Kevin Stow                  0448.699.183 
Ass/Treas:    Eddie Marshall           0458.573.876 
Mementos:  Peter Ashton              0438.802.366 
PR Officer:    Steve Kelly                  0412.000.214 
Mowing:       Ray Wingett                07.4661 3508 
Welfare:    Lee Wells                      0450.375.712 
                   Alan Doust                    0428.241.413                                    

                          
                     

 

                           

Appointments 2 018 
Patron:                     Hon. David Littleproud. MP                                                                                                          

                                      Federal Member for Maranoa
 

Patron:                     Mayor Cr. Mrs. Tracy Dobie 

                         Southern Downs Regional Council  

 

Auditor:             Mr Jeff Hannaford 

                               Jeff Hannaford Pty Ltd.  

 

 
Chaplain:              Rev. Kevin Stow    0448.699.183 
Funeral Officer:   John Skinner          0427.612.087 
Raffles Coord:      Paul Guy                 0429.011.166  
Editor:                   Barry E. Kelly          0417.740.282 
 
 
 
 
                                       
                                                                                                                                                                               

                             
 
   

SDESA Qld Inc 
A.B.N. 89 554 766023 

Inc. No. IA57463 

1 Tooth Street, Warwick Qld 4370 
(Or) 

PO Box 631, Warwick Qld 4370 

 

Warwick Credit Union 
  817-001. 

400305133 
 

 
NOTE:   The Editor sincerely apologises to            

Mr. John Skinner, for leaving him out of past 
newsletters, John is the Warwick RSL & SDESA   
Funeral Officer. Mobile: 0427.612.087. 
Barry Kelly has stepped aside due to health reasons. 
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      ‘WOOD RAFFLE’ 
            18th & 19th May 2018 

 

 
Members are advised that our May   

‘Wood Raffle’ is being run on Friday & 
Saturday the 18th & 19st of MAY 2018, 

at the bottom of the escalators in 
Rose City Shopping World. 

 

Many thanks to Johnno Felton and 
the ‘Warwick Warrior Woodcutters’ for 

this impressive trailer load of wood. 
This gesture not only supports 

residents in possibly winning a load of 
wood, but also helps pay for the 

overheads of the association. 
(Would volunteer ticket sellers please 
contact Ray Wingett on Ph: 4661 3508 

Welfare & Pensions News: 

 

It is anticipated that SDESA will come under the 
umbrella of the Brisbane West Region, of the Advocacy 
Training and Development Program. The Region 1 
Executive met in February 2018, to welcome the new 
Region 1 Regional Manager, Dr Bob Grandin.  This was 
a productive meeting that enabled key RIG Executive 
representatives to build relationships and consolidate 
the appointment of the new Regional Manager.   

 

SDESA have projected later in the year to 
coordinate a Welfare Level 1 F2F Consolidation 
Training Program at the Centre, any members/persons 
who would enjoy attending the course, please register 
your interest by placing your name with the secretary. 

 

VSASA has had a huge reputation in the past for 
Welfare, Pensions and Advocate involvement, due to 
the age and health of some of our members, the 
number of advocates has fallen away. 

 

It is hoped that the ‘younger veterans’ will be able 
fill the void and join the team in ‘Support Through 
Friendship and Understanding’. 

 
 

ATDP Advocacy Training & Development 

Program 

DVA Department of Veterans' Affairs 

SGB Strategic Governance Board (ATDP) EOI Expression of Interest 

CFMG Capability Framework Management 

Group (ATDP) 

Qld Queensland 

NTM National Training Manager (ATDP) NT Northern Territory 

RIG Regional Implementation Group 

(ATDP) 

OMS Online Management System 

(ATDP) 

RM Regional Manager (ATDP) RPL Recognition of Prior 

Learning 

ESO Ex Service Organisation TIP Training & Information 

Program 

CoP Communities of Practice (ATDP) USI Unique Student Identifier 

ASO Administrative Support Officer 

(ATDP) 

WEL Workplace Experience 

Logbook 

 
      Acronyms used within the ATDP 

http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-program/regional
http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-program/regional
http://www.dva.gov.au/
http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-programme/strategic
http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-program/capability
http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-program/capability
http://www.dva.gov.au/consultation-and-grants/advocacy-training/advocacy-training-and-development-program/regional
http://atdp.org.au/atdpMain.php
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Denture &               

Mouthguards 

 

✓Same Day Repairs & Relines 

✓  Health Fund rebates & DVA 

✓  Full & Partial Dentures 

✓  Mouthguards 

✓  Friendly Service 
 

John Payne (ex-RAAF) 

Dental Prosthetist 
 

54 Guy Street, WARWICK 

Phone: 4661 9789 
 

John May owner of   May’s Mobile 

Mechanical has come highly recommended by 

member Peter Ashton, for all your Heavy Tractor 
Mechanical issues, Fork Lifts, any Farm 
Machinery, then John is your man. Give him a call 

on 0407.661.571.  “Welcome aboard John.” 
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Court Mounting or Swing Mounting? 

what’s the difference?   Swing mounting is where the medals 

are mounted in such a way that they can swing freely on the mounting 

bar (unseen from the front). Court mounting is where the medals and 

their riband (ribbons) are fixed to a backing board so that they are rigid, 

and the riband can be easily seen behind the medal between the 

suspender and the top of the medal. We provide a fast-

turnaround service for medal  mounting. Usually within 72 hours 

provided there are no rare medals that require, hard-to-find 

riband to be sourced  from overseas, or commemorative medals 

that are out of production and for which riband simply cannot be 

obtained. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                       
 

 
 

 

                     ‘Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea’. 
                  Friday the 25th May 2018 - from 9.00 to 12 Noon                                        

 

We have registered to have a ‘Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea’. All member’s,      

wives, partners, family and friends are ‘Welcome’ to attend this terrific event.                      

        All money raised on the day goes directly to the Cancer Council. Over the years we 

have participated and raised a considerable amount by simply having our Morning Tea. 

This year we will also include ‘BBQ Steakettes and Sausages’ on a roll, or on bread if 

you prefer. 

If the ladies would like to bring a plate of ‘Treats’ to share on the day, ‘Scones’ 

‘Little Cakes,’ ‘Sandwiches’, etc, then they will be most welcome. It also gives all a 

look over the ‘Centre’, if you haven’t been down for a while. 

Donations 

Accepted Here for 

Cancer Council 

CUTMORE MEDAL MOUNTING  

136 Depot Road.  

Mt. Tabor. Qld 4370 
Phone: 07.4667.1351 
Mobile:  0400.784.098 

 

(discounts apply for SDESA Members) 
 

David and Kerry Fearby, have bought 

 

following the passing of the previous 
owner, Peter Watt. Peter was a well-liked 

bloke and unfortunately was diagnosed with 
cancer and passed away in April last year. 

 

David and Kerry are a hard-working couple 
and keen to keep this excellent business a 

success and have joined our team of sponsors. 
Drop in for all your garden needs, sand, road-
base, gravel, deco-pebbles, garden soil, parks 

and landscapes supplies. 
 

“Welcome About the Team” 
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 Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Address: ……………………………………………………………………………………..................................................................... 

 

………………………………………………………………. Postcode: ……………….. Phone Number: ……………………………..…… 

                                                                                         

Email Address: ……………………………………………………………@………………………………………………………………………..…. 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION ENCLOSED          $ 25.00 

 

                      

          Please send a cheque to; Hon. Secretary 

                                                        SDESA. Qld Inc.  

                                                                             P.O. Box 631. WARWICK. 4370. 

 

or, pay by cheque or cash at the Centre on Wednesday or Friday mornings  

to the Treasurer, Mr Rod Brittain, or Assistant Treasurer Mr Eddie Marshall LM.  

                                     

or make it simple, go and place a direct debit to; 
 

BANK:  Warwick Credit Union 
BSB:  817-001. 

ACCOUNT NO: 400305133 

 
 

 make sure you add your (Surname) and (Initial) to the direct debit. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

                                                         ‘NOTES FOR MEMBERS’:  

 

The 1st July 2018, commences the start of the new association, ‘Southern Downs Ex-Services Association 

Queensland Incorporated’. This has been brought about by VSASA Inc, (Toowong) advising us that they will cease 

operating and close their doors, on the 20th November 2020. VSASA Warwick Auspice were recommended to give 

serious consideration to its future and take the necessary action accordingly, to be able to continue as a viable and 

independent association.  This we have done, by raising the new association amidst a lot of enterprise. 

 

We will be retaining the old membership number system, from VSASA Warwick Auspice, however, all future 

new applicants, will have new membership numbers. Any person who has been a financial member of VSASA 

Warwick Auspice last year, will now simply fill in the above form and send it back, to have continuous membership.  

Your committee has not raised the annual subscription fees and kept it affordable for all. In due course, we 

anticipate having our own association plastic card printer, whereby all financial members will be provided with a 

new SDESA Qld Inc membership card. 

        Formally: Veterans Support and Advocacy Service Aust Inc – Warwick Auspice 
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Election of the Management Committee for the S.D.E.S.A Qld Inc. 

All Management positions will be declared vacant at the Annual General Meeting (AGM) 2018.                         

 Our Management Committee consists of; 

President, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary, plus (5) five Committee Members. 
The Constitution permits a member to be nominated for more than one position. Should more than one 

nomination be received for a position, then a ballot will be made up as required and a vote taken. If all positions are 
not filled through written nominations, then nominations will be called from the floor on the day. 

A list of the candidates’ names in alphabetical order, with the proposers and seconders names, shall be posted in 
a conspicuous place in the office, or usual place of meeting of the Association, for at least seven days immediately 

preceding the annual general meeting. 
NOTE: The nominated member, nominee and seconder, must be financial members prior to the AGM. 

 

Nomination Form for the Management Committee Election 3rd August 2018 

Date ………………..…….. I ……………………………………………..……………………………………………being a financial member of  

S.D.E.S.A Qld Inc, hereby nominate ….………………..……………………………………………………………………………..for the position 

of …………….....….……………….. [and/or]…..….……………………………….. Signed …………………………………… 

I ……………………………………………………………….. Second this Nomination, Signed ……………………………………………… 

I ……………………………………….……………………... Accept this Nomination, Signed……………….….……………………………. 

Forms must be returned to the Secretary no later than 1200hrs on Friday 27st July 2018. 

Proxy Form for Voting at the AGM Friday 3rd August 2018 

 
I ………………………….……………………………………………………………being a financial member of S.D.E.S.A Qld Inc, being 
unable to attend the AGM on 3rd August 2018, hereby appoint,    
 
…………………………………………………………………..………………….. to vote for me on my behalf at the S.D.E.S.A. Qld Inc, 
AGM, or at any adjournment of that meeting. 
 
Signed this ............................... day of ........................................... 2018 ...........…………….……............… 

(Unless otherwise instructed by the appointer, the proxy may vote as the proxy considers appropriate.) 
Forms must be returned to the Secretary no later than 0900hrs on Friday 3rd August 2018. 

 of the ‘last’ ‘ nnual eneral eeting’ of the 

“Veterans Support and Advocacy Service Aust Inc - Warwick Auspice” 

and the ‘first’ 

“Southern Downs Ex-Services Association Queensland Incorporated” 

The Management Committee hereby gives notice, that the ‘Annual General 
Meeting’ of the above associations, will take place at the ‘Drop in Centre’ 

1 Tooth Street, Warwick Qld 4370, commencing on the  

3rd August 2018 at 10.00am. 
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The Captains of each team, the 
‘Warwick Redbacks’ and the ‘Dalby 
Swans’ walk up together, to place 
a wreath at the base of the flag 
pole, while the piper plays. 

Really pleased to have this year as 
Guest Speaker, Mrs. Belinda Lister. 
(RAAF WGCDR ret’d.)  Belinda is the wife 
of James Lister, M.P. Member for the 
Southern Downs, (RAAF WGCDR ret’d). 

We were proud to have as our piper, 
Christopher McCosker, from SCOTS PGC 
and Bugler again this year, Mr Ian 
Buckmaster from the Warwick Salvation 
Army. 

The Padre for the service was Rev 
Kevin Stow and the ODE of 
Remembrance was recited by Margaret 
Trahair, Vice President VSASA. Mrs Erin 
Hilton, sung the Australian national 
Anthem. 
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1RAR Parades Bushmasters  

> 

The 1st Battalion, Royal Australian 

Regiment, marked a significant milestone in its history last week 

when it held a parade to officially incorporate its own organic 

Bushmaster protected mobility vehicles. 

The battalion officially took control of 40 Bushmasters on the  

parade, with more to come – as well as Hawkei protected mobility vehicles-light, commencing later this year. 

Commanding Officer 1RAR Lieutenant Colonel Benjamin McLennan said Friday 23 March marked a very 

significant day in the 73-year history of the 1st Battalion as it commenced its transition to a fully enabled 

protected mobility vehicle infantry battalion. 

“The integration of protected mobility will significantly enhance our ability to expertly perform our 

enduring infantry role as part of a broader combined-arms team,” Lieutenant Colonel McLennan said. 

“Elements of our Support Company have used Bushmasters for several years already, but now the battalion 

is being provided Bushmasters for every platoon, company and headquarters. 

“Furthermore, when we receive Hawkei later this year, the sum of both vehicles will enable a more 

protected and mobile 1RAR. 

“The transition will involve us receiving around 100 vehicles all up over the next six months.” 

Lieutenant Colonel McLennan said both new vehicles would not 

only afford 1RAR substantial enhancements in its ability to infantry 

role better, but also offered significantly improved mobility – to 

outperform the enemy; significant improvements in protection 

against enemy attacks; significant improvements in situational 

awareness – giving them greater ability to out-think an enemy; and, 

significant improvements to its sustainability – its ability to outlast       

                                                                                   the enemy. 

 

BUSHMASTER protected 

mobility vehicles. Medium (PMV-M) 

 

1RAR Troops. ‘On Parade’ 

HAWKEI protected mobility  
       vehicles. Light (PMV-L) 

http://www.contactairlandandsea.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/bushmaster_1rar_parade.jpg
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Bob and Debbie Donovan, are the 

owners of ‘

and have come to us, through 

member Ray Wingett. Ray has stated that 

they are the ‘Best in the Business’, for 

cleaning carpets of all types.                  

They have also agreed to clean the SDESA 

Centre carpets at the end of the year. 

 

          “Welcome Folks, 

     glad to have you aboard.” 

 

Ben Rule from ‘BJR Concrete Constructions’ has been a friend of members, Peter & Alison Ashton, 

since they moved to Maryvale. Peter has had a lot of concrete laid within his huge garage, where he parks his 
trucks, mini excavators and other earth moving plant. He has had a lot of concrete laid about his home.  

 

If members want a big or small job completed with comparative prices, then Ben Rule is the man for the job. 
Just give him a call for a quote and you will be surprised a the genuine of this country bloke.  It was a pleasure to 
meet Ben and his daughter, down at the Centre last week, enjoying the display and meeting some of the members. 

Peter Ashton brought the boss Mr. Lou Ots, from ‘ in McEvoy Street, down 

to the Centre, to see the services memorabilia display last month, the ‘Big Man’ had to duck to get under the front 
door. Lou was made welcome and meet some of the members. He was most impressed with our memorabilia 
display and is pleased to be a part of the sponsorship with our association. 

The sheds are made from ‘BlueScope Australian Steel’ with a full service – Slab, Erection & Councils. 
 

        Give the ‘Big Fella Lou’ a call on; 07.4661.9853 or Neal will attend your needs. 
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Electrician Rob Wallace wanted to add a bit of spark 
to his marriage, so he gave his wife an apprenticeship. 
Recently returned from a six-year fly-in-fly-out in 
Mackay, Rob decided he wanted to work a little closer to 
home and start his own business, ‘Rob Wallace Electrical 
and Air-Conditioning’. 

However, as every tradie needs an apprentice, Rob 
had to look no further than his own home to find a 
perfect life and work partner in wife Theresa. “Being 
together has always been pretty awesome, I’m pretty 
lucky,” Rob said about his wife of 27 years. 

This wasn’t the first time we have worked together 
either, we used to travel and do all sorts of jobs 
together, so I knew what I was getting into, Tereasa 
added,” Most people go to work to get away from their 
partners, but I can’t really do that with mine, she joked. 

While the task of electrical apprentice may seem 
daunting for some women Tereasa took to it in her 
stride. ‘Women are more capable then they think; I’ve 
only been in it two weeks but I’m learning, Tereasa.      
                    

President Ken Ashton has entered the 

‘Movember’ 2018 challenge.  

Ken is keen to spread the message about prostrate cancer  

and help find a cure.  

 

We have one goal: to stop men dying too young. Your donation will help us to continue what we’ve 
started and fund world class programs that are saving and improving the lives of men.  

 

Simply go ‘on-line’ at https://au.movember.com  Go to the Aqua Blue button, click the ‘Donate’ button 
and where it says Search, type in Ken Ashton, click the new Aqua Blue Search Button   

and you will see his profile. Please donate to this very worthwhile cause. 

 

The ‘Movember Foundation’ is authorised by the Australian Tax Office 
as a deductible gift recipient and tax-exempt health promotion charity. 

 

Thank you, members, – together we are changing the face of men's health. 

 

 

https://au.movember.com/
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Southern Downs  

 Ex-Services Association 

       Queensland Incorporated 
 

 “Independence Day Celebrations”  
           from VSASA Inc - to SDESA Qld Inc. 

“Independence Day” this year is going to fall on a Wednesday, so we 
thought we would bring forward our ‘Dine-In-Out Night’ to, 

 

          Wednesday the 4th July 2018 – 6.00pm.  

 

Your committee has decided our association would attempt a  
‘Formal Dining in Night’ at our Centre, men in jackets/suits  
and ties, miniature medals, if you have a set, or large if not.  

Ladies in their warmest after fives. 

 

A two course ‘Buffett Style’ meal will be catered for the night,  
              we offer; Roast meats, potato bake, baked pumpkin,  

carrots & beans plus, Dinner Rolls. 

 

 ‘Desert Choice’ we offer; Pear & Raspberry Crumble,  
& Yoghurt Loaf Cake, all with Jelly and Ice Cream. 

 

For this one night only, we will rescind our ‘Standing Orders’  

and permit BYO Beer, Wine and Spirits. Soft drinks if you prefer. 

 

(Tea and Coffee will be available throughout the night.) 

 

Our ‘heated’ Centre has been chosen to keep costs down, although tables will have 
white table cloths, napkins, silver service, wine and beer glasses. 

 

We hope to have the inside decorated to suit the occasion and all members are 
invited to attend, we would warmly welcome family and friends.  

 

(Only youth 18 years and older would be permitted, as there will be BYO alcohol on the night.)  

 
 

Please place your name on the notice board  
or notify the secretary you are coming. 

 

 

 

– Cost $20.00 per person. 
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R51724 

Chief Petty Officer 

Geoffrey Michael COX 
Passed away on the 16th April 2018. 

The Naval Ode 

 
They have no grave but the cruel sea 

No flowers lay at their head 
A rusting hulk is their tombstone 

A'fast on the ocean bed. 
They shall grow not old, as we that are left 

grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, nor the years 

condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the 

morning 
We will remember them. 

‘LEST WE FORGET’ 
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If not delivered, please return to: 

Honorary Secretary 

SDESA Qld Inc 

PO Box 631 

WARWICK QLD 4370 

 

DISCLAIMER this newsletter is produced for the membership of the Southern Downs Ex-Services Association 

Queensland Incorporated, complimentary copies are forwarded to allied ESO’s, members of various departments, 
sponsors and interested parties.  It is written with care, in good faith and from sources believed to be accurate at time of 
writing. However, readers should not act, nor refrain from acting, solely on the information in the newsletter about financial, 
taxation or any other matter.  Readers, having regard to their own circumstances, should consult the relevant authorities or 
other advisors with the expertise in the field.  Neither this association, its Committee of Management, nor the Editor, 
accepts any responsibility for any actions taken or not taken by the readers. 

 

Cutmore medal mounting. 
Warwick R.S.L. Memorial Club Inc. 

Country Smiles Denture & 
Mouthguard Clinic. 

Jeff Hannaford Pty Ltd. 
TraxScope Track  Assessment. 

Warwick Sand & Gravel Supplies. 
May’s Mobile Mechanical. 

Southern Downs Regional Council. 
Warwick’s Gardens Galore 

 

 

Warwick Physioworks. 
Warwick Funerals. 

&  
R&F Warwick Steel Buildings. 

Warwick carpet shampoo service. 
Bjr concrete construction. 


